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SUBJECT: Cancellation of the FY 2005 Homeland Security Grant Guidance Requirement: 
  Multi-Jurisdictional Prevention and Response Plan Development for an IED Event 
 
The FY 2005 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) guidance included a requirement that 
all urban areas and designated metropolitan areas develop multi-jurisdictional prevention and 
response plan(s) based on the Homeland Security Council National Planning Scenario for 
Improvised Explosive Devices (IEDs) (FY2005 HSGP Guidance, pp. 50-51). 
 
In order to allow grantees to focus on HSPD-8 implementation, the Department of Homeland 
Security (DHS) has cancelled the multi-jurisdictional prevention and response planning 
requirement.  Urban and designated metropolitan areas do not have to develop prevention and 
response plans for the IED scenario, nor must they validate those prevention and response plans 
through an operations-based exercise. 
 
Urban and designated metropolitan areas are still required to complete a Tactical Interoperable 
Communications Plan by May 1, 2006 and subsequently validate the plan through the conduct of 
a multi-jurisdictional exercise (Information Bulletin #158 – April 1, 2005).  The exercise must be 
conducted within one year of the completion of the Plan, by May 1, 2007.  Additional information 
on the exercise will be provided under separate cover.  


